
August 23rd, 2019

Dismissal and Car Rider Procedures

Our school day ends at 2:30 and at this
time, students will begin exiting the 
school to head home.  We have specific
doors the kids will exit for cars, buses, or 
as a walker. 

- Bus Students exit Door 5
- Car riders exit the Main Doors
- Walkers exit Door 3

If you are walking home with your child 
please head to Door 3 near Mrs. Liner’s 
Kindergarten classroom.

If your child is a car rider please make sure 
to get a car rider tag from the office and 
display it in your automobile. Our car rider 
line typically takes 15 minutes from 
dismissal until our last student leaves. We 
ask that you respect each other and stay 
in your car during this process. We thank
you for your cooperation.

Mr. Feather’s 
Headquarters

Principal Notes
We made it through our first full week of school after summer! 
The teachers have been reviewing expectations and setting up 
routines in their classrooms. They have also begun assessing 
students to help guide their instruction. We are off to a great start 
and I can’t wait to see what this year has in store for our learners!

With picture day coming up, you should have received an email 
from LifeTouch. The email is automatically sent from the company 
based on the addresses that were entered into Infinite Campus. If 
you did not receive information from LifeTouch, please reach out 
to the office.

Chromebooks have been sent home with all of our 5th and 6th

grade students. Chromebooks are school property and should be 
used as such. Our school district uses a company called Securely to 
monitor internet usage both at home and school. If you would like 
to know more about Chromebook security, please check out our 
One to One Page on the district website.

https://www.u-46.org/Page/12816

Some of the teachers at Hawk Hollow will be using Prodigy to 
support math instruction. Students love engaging in this online 
software. If you are interested in learning more about opening a 
parent account, please check out this video.

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=xMjo_q1zPPg

Lunchroom Updates
If you attended the back to school event, you may have heard me state we started the school year fully staffed in 
the lunchroom. Well, unfortunately, I spoke to soon. Two of our wonderful supervisors took positions as 
paraprofessionals and we wish them the best of luck in their new endeavors. However, we are now short staff! I 
was able to hire on one sub as an employee but still have one position to fill. If you know anyone interested in 
working as a noon hour supervisor, please have them fill out the online application.
https://www.applitrack.com/u46/onlineapp/default.aspx?AppliTrackPostingSearch=location:%22Hawk+

Hollow+Elementary%22

Starting in September we will be selling snacks in the lunchroom. Snacks will ONLY be sold on Monday’s and 
Friday’s. Additionally, we will only be offering fruit roll-ups or ice cream this year. Students must have a positive 
balance in their account in order to purchase any snack items.

https://www.u-46.org/Page/12816
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=xMjo_q1zPPg
https://www.applitrack.com/u46/onlineapp/default.aspx?AppliTrackPostingSearch=location:%22Hawk+Hollow+Elementary%22


DATES TO REMEMBERPTH News
Kick off for Walk for the Hawks has begun! This is 
our biggest fundraiser of the year and the proceeds 
help support everything the PTH does for our 
building. Please encourage your children to raise 
funds because the fun doesn’t end on the 11th! See 
what the PTH has in store for Mrs. Dupuis when we 
raise $10,000!! Post the link on your Facebook page 
or just share it with your family. Let’s do this Hawk
Hollow!

http://www.99pledges.com/fund/2019WFHawks1

The PTH is excited to announce online ordering 

for Hawk Hollow Spirit Wear is now up and 

running!

All orders will be delivered to your child at 

school. Make sure to add your child’s name and 

teacher in the “Classroom Delivery” section. 

Paper order forms will still be accepted if you 

prefer to use one.

Shop | Inspired Graphic and Apparel Design

August 28th:  Bus evacuation practice 
beginning at 9:00 ****CHANGED*****
August 28th: ROAR Assembly
August 29th: Battle of the Books (1st Meeting) 
@ 2:30; Curriculum Night for 3rd-6th grade from 
5:30-6:30
September 4th: Practice Fire Drill
September 11th: Walk for the Hawks
September 13th: Fall Pictures
September 16th: Practice Run, Hide, Fight Drill 
(formerly known as a lockdown drill)
September 23rd – 26th: Book Fair
September 25th: Bus Evacuation
September 26th: College Bound Literacy Night 
and Book Fair Night from 5:30-7:00
September 27th: No School, Teachers in PD

School Improvement Goals for Hawk Hollow Elementary

The staff at Hawk Hollow want to partnership with you to reach our school improvement goals. 

Each year our school improvement team reviews school wide data and puts together focus 

goals to help our learners improve. Please take a moment to read through our goals.

Goal A: Standards Based Learning: Our school will ensure that each student has access to standards-based 

core instruction that is differentiated, that uses their strengths, and in which formative assessments support 

student growth.

Goal B:  Early Childhood Learning: Our school will ensure developmentally, culturally, and linguistically 

appropriate practices in Tier I, Tier II and Tier III for early childhood students (PreK-3rd grade).

Goal C:  Family and Community Engagement: Our school will increase family and community member 

participation and volunteerism in school and district sponsored activities and events.

http://www.99pledges.com/fund/2019WFHawks1
https://inspired-design.net/shop?fbclid=IwAR3BJXyOyyYodHQKl5e0mFbbXsbWHDDpQE31njFFl9EBv_61UcliWbKUvq8&olsPage=t%2Fhawk-hollow-elementary


Dear Parents and Students,

August 19, 2019

Join the Hawk Hollow

Battle of the Books Team!

Battle of the Books (BOB) is a program for 4th, 5th and 6th grade students.  It is a contest that has as 

its purpose the encouragement of quality reading.  It is offered jointly by Bartlett Public LIbrary, Gail 

Borden Public Library and Poplar Creek Public Library. Team members read books from a list of books 

chosen by librarians. Books include fiction, nonfiction and picture books.  At a battle, teams could be 

questioned on any one of the books on the BOB book list.  Scores are kept and winners are recognized; 

however, much emphasis throughout the season is placed on the fun of participation and the 

satisfaction that comes from reading and from starting and finishing an assignment.

● Season runs August through March. 

● Books may  be checked out from the Hawk Hollow LIbrary, any other public library or 

purchased by the team member’s family.

● There is no additional cost for this program. 

● Our team will meet once per week to review sample questions and book strategies in the Hawk 

Hollow Library every Thursday 2:30 pm - 3:30 pm

● Our first meeting will be held on Thursday August 29 in the Hawk Hollow Library 2:30 pm -

3:30 pm. 

● Battles occur monthly and will be  held on either Tuesdays or Thursdays at any one of the 

following locations:  Gail Borden Public Library in Elgin, Poplar Creek Library in Streamwood or 

Bartlett Public LIbrary in Bartlett.  There are 6 Battles October through March.

● We will publish the Battle Schedule as soon as it is available.  Team members must arrive at 

the battle location by 3:00 pm and they are generally over by 4:15 pm.

● Parents are responsible for team members transportation to and from meetings and battles.

Please discuss BOB with your student and consider joining this wonderful reading program. If you 

decide to participate, please complete the attached permission form and return it to the school 

office by Monday August 26, 2019. 

More information is available on the Gail Borden website:   

https://www.gailborden.info/kids/books/battle-of-the-books

We look forward to a fun BOB season and experiencing a variety of quality reading!  Please contact us 

with questions.

Mrs. Rita Crotinger, Library Para Educator

630.540.7676 x 7716 | ritacrotinger@u-46.org

Mrs. Caroline Schrader, Interventionist

630.540.7676 | carolineschrader@u-46.org

Hawk Hollow Battle of the Books Coaches

mailto:ritacrotinger@u-46.org
mailto:carolineschrader@u-46.org


Battle of the Books

2019-2020

Permission Form
My child, _________________________________________, 

has permission to join the Hawk Hollow BOB Team.  He/she will attend the 

weekly BOB meetings on Thursdays in the Hawk Hollow Library from 2:30 pm -

3:30 pm.  He/she will be able to attend the 6 Battles held on either Tuesday or 

Thursday at one of the following locations:  Gail Borden Public Library in Elgin, 

Poplar Creek Public LIbrary in Streamwood or Bartlett Public Library in Bartlett.  

I understand I am responsible for his/her transportation to and from the weekly 

meetings and the scheduled battles.

Parent Name (please print):  __________________________________________

Parent Signature:   __________________________________________________

Date:  _____________________________________________________________

Parent contact information in case of emergency, meeting/battle cancellation 

and BOB Team updates.

Home phone: _______________________________________________________

Mobile phone:  ______________________________________________________

Email:  ____________________________________________________________

My son/daughter has the following food allergies:

_____________________________________________________________________

___________________________________________________________________

RETURN THIS TO THE HAWK HOLLOW OFFICE 

BY MONDAY AUGUST 26, 2019



Don’t forget to complete the Student Directory 
form located on the PTH Facebook page or you 
can click on this link to complete the form.

https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSeCkpq9eX-BNMxjCX7-

FEzvU9vOmCnXWDnJoXpDQBoBrL5sjA/viewform?vc=0&c=0&w=1&fbclid=IwAR364DFqx6v2_lSR8

udVORn4_9dlHOD2TPP_ZxFOH1g6uOxXp2j2FEXLePw

https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSeCkpq9eX-BNMxjCX7-FEzvU9vOmCnXWDnJoXpDQBoBrL5sjA/viewform?vc=0&c=0&w=1&fbclid=IwAR364DFqx6v2_lSR8udVORn4_9dlHOD2TPP_ZxFOH1g6uOxXp2j2FEXLePw





